
For the attention of 
 

Artists, Partners and Friends of the Biennale of Contemporary African Art, 
 
Senegal has registered cases of Covid-19 infection. In order to stem the 
spread of the disease and protect the health of populations, the 
Government of the Republic of Senegal has taken preventive measures, 
including banning all public demonstrations and gatherings in open or 
closed places until further notice. 
 
In accordance with the Government measures, the Minister of Culture 
and Communication has decided to postpone the fourteenth Biennale of 
Contemporary African Art, originally scheduled for May 28 to June 28, 
2020, in Dakar. 
 
You will be informed of the new dates by the most appropriate means. 
 
We thank you for your continuous support for the Biennale of 
Contemporary African Art and look forward to welcoming you to Dakar 
soon. 
 
Abdoulaye Diop 

Ministre de la Culture et de la Communication  


